LCYC Board Of Governors Meeting

11/9/16
Draft
Attending: Bob Schumacher (Docks & Finance/Vice Commodore & Acting Commodore), Walt Marti (Junior Sailing Programs/Rear Commodore), Jean Sievert (Treasurer), Bob Finn (Harbormaster), Jean White (Social), Don Holly (Grounds), Jeff Bourdeau (Boats),  Marc Gamble (Communications), Bob Gurwicz (House), Gerry Davis (Regatta)
Guests/Incoming Board Members: Josse Besse (Commodore elect), Mike Clapp (House),), Lynnea Rosner (Cruising), Kevin Hawko (Junior Sailing)

Absent: Scott Bowen (Secretary & Membership), Bill Bresee (Stewards), Doug Purdy (Cruising)
1.0  Call to Order:  Bob Schumacher called the meeting to order at 6:45 pm 
2.0  Approve Minutes:  BOG Meeting Minutes from October 12 (regular meeting), October 15 (Work Day general meeting) and October 15 (follow-up meeting)  -  Motion to approve by Walt Marti, Second by Gerry Davis.  Action = Approved 
3.0  Treasurer’s Report: (Jean Sievert) 

3.1  - Treasurer’s Report 
Date:  11/8/2016

Accomplishments/Items of Interest:

· An income statement through 11/9/16 is attached.  (See end of these Minutes)
· It reflects most deposits and bills/expenses submitted through that date – exceptions are noted.

· As requested, I have created a separate category in Quickbooks for capital expenses related to the new building. 

In Progress/Requiring Attention:

· It has come to my attention that a number of our employees have been miscoded in the Paychex system.  As a result, the departmental payroll expense figures that appear in Quickbooks are not accurate at the program level, but accurate on a consolidated basis.  Correct year-to-date figures were circulated for budgeting purposes. We need to double check this information in the future to avoid this problem.  
Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Gerry Davis ,second by Don Holly  Action =  Approved  

4.0   Membership Report: (Scott Bowen)


4.1 – New Membership Applications -


A. Hawkins – presented by Jean Sievert


Motion to approve Hawkins new membership application by Marc Gamble ,second by Bob Finn  Action =  Approved  


4.2– Membership Changes – 



A. Ernie and Bette Reuter – Members since 1989, requesting change of membership status from Full Membership to Senior Membership.  They will not be keeping their boat at LCYC in the near future, and do not know when, if ever, they will have a boat at LCYC.  They understand that they will have no mooring rights as Senior Members at LCYC. 

Motion to approve Reuter conversion to Senior Membership by Don Holly ,second by Walt Marti  Action =  Approved  


4.3 – Bill Wight – Appealed decision for Membership Initiation Fee.  His emails and explanations, as well as Ted Castle’s letter of support, were sent to all BOG members for review.  

Motion to set Wight Initiation Fee at $1,000 by Walt Marti ,second by Gerry Davis.  Action =  Approved  

5.0  Action Items

5.1 – Discussion of 2017 Change of Watch Dinner logistics.  (see Social Committee Report in Section 7) Event will be held at the Burlington Country Club on January 28.  Menu and cost will be unchanged from last year.  Jean White will explore alternatives to DJ/dancing. New LCYC members (2016) will be invited at no cost. 


5.2 -– 2017 Operating Budget reviewed by Bob Schumacher, incorporating feedback from the November 6 Finance Committee Meeting. Motion to maintain 2017 dues at $850 by Walt Marti, second by Gerry Davis.  Action =  Approved  

5.3 – Discussion of Harbor Report submitted by Bob Finn:
Harbor Moorings decommission to be complete by end of November. Final payment of year will be due in the amount of $5,037.50 (155 x $32.50)

With inspections of 15 Hazletts, 2016 moorings inspections are complete and expensed on October 28 in the amount of $2,325 (155 x $15). 

Major project underway – 5 year mooring replacement, and change to LCYC ownership:

· Enabled by Insurance clarification of Club liability

· Financial model developed to calculate different rates and what- if scenarios

· Preliminary announcement at Work Day was favorably received

· BOG consideration and support is needed

· Ratify By Laws change by member vote Spring Work Day

· Replacement program commencement – Summer 2017 

Details to nail down:

· Costs – Bob Schumacher negotiating with LC Divers and SBS

· New mooring standards (update 1991) ½” throughout; and components ownership

· Hazlett systems (15) – costs, standards, and replacement plan recommendation

· Funding sources and timing to cover costs of replacement

Other:

· Proposed Rules updates:

· Provision of boat details and insurance with annual fee for mooring assignment (create form)

· Boat must be on by July 1st or mooring will be reassigned

· Cost/Benefit accounting of having LCDivers operation on site at LCYC is needed for negotiation of contract

Motion to designate $16,000 in the Capital Reserve Fund for purchase of chain and other mooring components to cover the replacement of the first 1/5 of the mooring field in 2017 by Don Holly, second by Robert Finn.  Action =  Approved  

6.0 Discussion Items:

6.1 -- Bob Schumacher lead a discussion of the 2017 operating budget focusing on operating revenues by program. Review of expenses to take place at December meeting.

6.2 -- Joss Bess provided an update on the construction of the new building. The slab has been laid and the studs are up.  The trusses will be put in place this week. The roof will be gray shingles and the exterior will be painted the same color as the club house. 

6.3 – Program members are requested to prepare capital budgets for discussion at the December board meeting.

6.4 – Don Holly provided an update on the tree work.  The first phase is completed with the remainder scheduled to be done over the next few months.

6.5 – The BOG was preceded by a presentation by Roger Wallace on behalf of the Friends of Kingsland Bay who are opposing the installation of an underwater electric cable by National Grid that could potentially result in a ban on future anchoring in the bay.  The board agree to support th FoKB effort to preserve Kingsland Bay as a cruising destination.


Committee Reports:   

7.1    
Boats – 
7.2 
Communications –
7.3 
Cruising –   

7.4 
Docks – 

7.5  
Finance -  

7.6  
Grounds –   

7.7  
Harbor – 

7.8  
House – 

7.9  
Membership – Scott Bowen
Seeking approval to purchase 50 new LCYC Burgees (we are down to 9 Burgees).  Cost of Burgees at last purchase was $20.00/burgee.  Estimating cost of shipping and possible slight increase in price since last purchase, would like approval for budget of $1250 to purchase 50 new burgees.  Cost should be $1250, and likely will be less. 

Billing will go out this month by U.S. Postal Service (regular mail) and possibly email (?).  Annual dues and Mooring Fees will need to be decided prior to sending out billing.

7.10 Regatta - REGATTA COMMITTEE REPORT/November 9, 2016/Gerry Davis
The Awards Event was held at the Burlington Country Club on October 28, and was deemed a success by all involved.  Registration was strong, with 114 attending.  This was about the same as last year (110) despite the event being 2 weeks later, located at the Country Club not LCYC, and costing $20 per person rather than $15.  Many skippers brought crewmembers or family to the event.  Participation by non-LCYC-members was very good.

Jean White and her Social Committee team did an outstanding job of careful arrangements with BCC, and smooth operations throughout the evening.  The space was just right – large enough to allow circulation among the crowd, warm and comfortable for all, and quiet enough for conversation without screaming.  The hot and cold “heavy hors d’ouevres” were tasty and abundant, and the drinks flowed freely despite the cash bar.  A total of 28 engraved “permanent” trophies were presented to a wide variety of LCYC members and non-members.  A slide show of sailing photos from the season featured the work of many Club members who contributed their images.  Skippers who placed in one or more events carried home a pair of glass tumblers etched with the LCYC logo and year.  A fine time was had by all who attended!

Two of our season-permanent race marks broke loose this year.  The “E” mark, anchored on the eastern shore of Shelburne Bay broke its ground tackle in early September and washed ashore at the foot of the Red Rocks cliffs.  The tackle parted at its attachment to the central shaft of the buoy.  The mark was retrieved successfully, and appeared intact (at least above the water).  The “B” mark located off the Burlington breakwater broke loose in late October and washed ashore in the rocks at the foot of Flynn Avenue.  It appeared to be essentially destroyed, although the metal core might be salvaged.  The ground tackle for both of these marks should be on the lake bottom at their GPS sites, and might be retrieved by diving.  At least one if not both of these marks will need replacement, and new ground tackle may be needed as well.  Next year we will need to change the way in which these geographic marks are secured and replace portions where the wear is greatest.

7.11 Junior Sailing -

7.12 
 Social – LCYC Social report by Jean White : 11/9/16

· Regatta Awards Night on 10/28/16 Summary: this year, we changed a number of things and had concern about how these changes would be received. Cost for reservations increased from $15 to $20 to offset cost increases of either the caterer at LCYC or a new venue, date changed from night before Work Day to two weeks later  in order to avoid having a party the night before early Work Day and give more time for results tabulation, location changed from LCYC to Burlington Country Club, due to heat needs at this time of year would require rental  of heaters, crowding at the club made moving about/socializing difficult, no place to hang coats.

Results: the event was well attended,  115 reservations vs. 104 in 2015. Cost did not seem to deter anyone. Everything went very well, with plenty of space to move about, good seating for the awards, excellent food and extremely attentive staff. Drinks were expensive at $8 for a glass of wine...but the bartender did excellent business and I heard no complaints. In general, everyone seemed very pleased. Ann Clark plans to survey racers at some point to get  more comprehensive feedback for next year. She and I both felt it is a good location and style  to handle this event.

Budget for event: $3900 expenses, Revenue $2400, Net -$1500

Actual for event: $3682.52 expenses, Revenue $2300, Net -$1382

· Change of Watch for January 2017: decision must be made at 11/9 BOG meeting for date, venue, program and most importantly, cost to members. Ann Clark would like to repeat venue/program/menu as last year since the event has been successful and Burlington Country Club has a unique arrangement that allows both dancing in the large room and quiet socializing in the Grill Room after dinner, at a very reasonable room rate. They will honor last year's prices to us. 


Cost to member discussion at 11/9 BOG meeting: the Finance Committee at one point this year 
made a 
recommendation that we lower cost to members to increase attendance. Attendance 
has been: 102 (in 2016), 110 (in 2015), 103 (in 2014), 101 (in 2013). I will bring details for 
discussion to see effect of lowering cost.

· Other: 2017 budget submitted to Bob S. and Joss B. on 11/4/16, transition with Ann continuing in ongoing meeting together and working on events and budget, all bills paid for 2016, only exception will be deposits for Change of Watch due before year end.

7.13  
Stewards – Date:  11/6/2016

Committee:  Stewards

Accomplishments/Items of Interest:

I will not be in attendance at this meeting.

The two principal projects this month have been budget and tip letters.  Letters have been sent via email and US Mail to all members inviting them to reward the Stewards for their service.  The principal change here has been to attempt to move up the payment date to minimize carry over at year end.  

The budget has been submitted based on actual hours submitted to Paychex.  What is notable here is that the hours look a lot more like 2015 than the proposed 2016.  We have greater need for reimbursable expenses than the prior Chair expected.  As indicated mid-season, changes to hours for the following:

· Training time

· John Dinse Service

· Family Day

· Some additional race service

· Monday night sport boat racing extra Steward

· Mark Boat Duties

I have proposed an increase to the available hours, due to feedback on weekend service.  The Stewards are often one of the more visible reflections of member dues.  It is my conclusion that members would like to see more shifts during the high season.  The 50 hour increase reflects 10 5 hour shifts to be mostly to broaden Saturday coverage.

Under expenses, I have increased the cost of Shirts, based on 2016 Actuals.  Additionally, I have inserted the purchased of a fixed mount VHF with an exterior antenna to correct the problem of interference / lack of reception in the Steward office.  The final expense is the continuation of moving Steward activities to the cloud.  For 2016 I brought in a personal PC for their use.  For 2017 I would like to move to a Chromebook, leaving behind all of the old Window software.

In Progress Activities:

· Finalize budget

· Finish expenses

· Complete tip payment / allocation

Risk/Issues:

none

8.0  Other Business: 

9.0  Adjourn at 8:50 PM  (Motion to approve Jean Sievert Second, Bob Schumacher.  Action = Approved)
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Income

   1000-05 Operating Income

      1000-15 Interest Income 1,175.54  

Approx Amt $

      1000-16 Misc Income 108.90  

Known Outstanding Items:

      1700-20 Harbor Income 11,710.00  

Viper Regatta Registration fees in Paypall 120

      1900-20 House Income 1,403.00  

NEFCU interest - October 150

      2000-50 Social Income 16,836.48  

CC Bill Payable including Work Day Forklift 620

      2200-20 Stewards Income 420.00  

Reimbursement due Lucas (steward) 175

      2350 Jr. Sailing Income 29,026.22  

Reimbursement due Keith Kennedy 400

      2600-50 Merchandise Income -64.89  

Bill for Tree Timming 2768

      2800-20 Regatta Income 2,105.00  

Awards Night Expenses ?

      5000-05 Commodore Misc Income 3,570.65  

      7000 Membership Income 0.00  

      7000-10 Membership Dues Operating 155,767.49  

      7000-11 Membership Late Fee Operating 1,050.00  

   Total 1000-05 Operating Income $        223,108.39  

   8000 Capital Income

      8000-15 Membership Dues to Capital Fund 8,232.49  

      8000-16 Initiation Fee to Capital Fund 40,350.00  

      8000-20 Application Fee to Capital Fund 2,000.00  

   Total 8000 Capital Income $          50,582.49  

Expenses

   1000 Capital Expenses

      1100 Docks Capital 25,186.62  

      1200 Boats Capital 8,789.82  

      1350 New Butler Building Capital 15,702.26  

      1500 Jr.Sail Capital 7,250.00  

   Total 1000 Capital Expenses $          56,928.70  

   9000 Operating Expenses

      1600-00 Docks

         1600-15 Docks -Main Repairs 6,159.00  

         1700-12 Docks -Jr Sailing Repairs 128.60  

      Total 1600-00 Docks $            6,287.60  

      1700-10 Harbor Expenses 8,276.32  

      1800-00 Boats

         1800-01 Misc, taxes, General 390.80  

         1800-02 Boats -Fuel Deisel 424.11  

         1800-03 Gasoline Fuel 189.31  

         1800-06 Boats - Milo Repairs 589.01  

         1800-13 Boats -Dinse Repairs 532.89  

         1800-72 Boats-Nautilis Repairs 2,067.88  

         1800-82 Boats -Whaler Repairs 257.35  

      Total 1800-00 Boats $            4,451.35  

      1900-10 House Expense 9,734.67  

      2000-00 Social Expense

         2000-10 Social -Food 17,297.12  

         2000-20 Social -Beer 244.73  

         2000-30 Social -Rental 400.00  

         2000-40 Misc 2,149.63  

      Total 2000-00 Social Expense $          20,091.48  

      2100-00 Grounds Expense 360.77  

      2200 Stewards Expense 21,439.86  

      2300 Jr. Sailing Expense 29,057.69  

      2400 Communications Expense 1,598.63  

      2500 Membership Expense 1,184.93  

      2600-00 Cruising Expense 1,471.41  

      2700 Treasurer Expense 1,891.03  

      2800-00 Regatta Expenses 2,540.38  

      5000 Commodore and General Business 804.83  

         5000-24 Property Taxes 19,237.37  

         5000-30 General Insurance 20,863.00  

         5000-60 Awards / COW 735.86  

         5000-90 Misc. 996.92  

      Total 5000 Commodore and General Business $          42,637.98  

   Total 9000 Operating Expenses $        151,024.10  

Net Operating Income $          72,084.29  

Profit and Loss

January 1 - November 9, 2016


